
Dear Parents/Carers  
  
A big welcome back to our children for the final term of the academic year. This summer term is a really 
busy term, our children will be working extremely hard towards national tests and end of year  
assessments which will be taking place in May and June.  
 
To support your child, please ensure that they are in school every single day. Staff are relying on the 
help and support of parents/carers to ensure each child achieves their best possible outcome.  
 

Attendance 
Our whole school attendance for last term was 96.2% so, we have only just exceeded our whole school  
target of 96%, however, we currently have 15 pupils who have attendance below 90% and are classified 
by the Government as  “Persistent Absentees”  this means that these pupils have missed more than 
10% of their possible sessions in school. I will be contacting the parents of the children involved to meet 
with me to offer a support plan towards increasing their attendance. 
 
Residential Visits 
We have 2 residential visits taking place in the summer term. Payments for these visits are now being 
taken by the school office. If you have any problems with payments please contact the school office as 
soon as possible. 
 
A reminder we have a Bank Holiday on Monday 1st May, school will reopen on Tuesday 2nd May at 
8:45am. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

Mrs D T Worrall 
Headteacher  
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High Borrans Residential Trip  
9-12th June 2017 

 
Reminder 

 
Payments for High Borrans are  

being taken by the school office. 
Last date for final payment is  

 
28th May 2017  

 

No dogs are allowed on the school site. 
Even if they  are small enough to be 

carried! 
 

Many thanks 
. 

Jewellery in School 
 

Please note earrings are not 
to be worn in school. 

 
The only item of jewellery to 

be worn is a watch  



Visit our website: www.newdelavalprimary.sch.uk 

 

 
 Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers 2017  

 

 
New Delaval are collecting Active Kids vouchers. Please 
deposit any vouchers you have collected in the box  
provided in Main Reception.    
 
Thank you for your support.  

Visit our website: www.newdelavalprimary.sch.uk 

As you will be aware there is now a one way 
traffic system in operation. 

Drivers please take extra care when using 
the one way system and be extra aware of  

pedestrians. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation.  

 
Congratulations to Robbie, Tyne, 
Reade, Grayson and Jake who 
travelled down to Skegness at the 
weekend as part of the Blyth 
Rangers Under 11’s Valencia 
Football Team. 

 
Although the team didn’t win the tournament they were 
awarded The Fair Play Award for their fantastic team 
spirit and never giving up when playing a match.  
 
 
Fantastic effort boys, well done!  
 
   

Winners of our Easter Eggstravaganza Competition  
 

The standard of entries for our egg decorating competition 
was very high.  After much deliberation the winners were 
announced in our celebration assembly on the last day of 

the Spring term. 
Please see below. 

Class 1st Prize 2nd Prize 3rd Prize 

2 Year Provision  William Chloe Georgie 

Nursery am Mea Brody Lacy 

Nursery pm Jennifer Jacob Maddox 

Reception Samuel Conner Sophia 

Year 1 Jasmine Ellie Hailey 

Year 2 Antonia Harry Lucas 

Year 3 Riah Teegyn Lucas 

Year 4 Stephanie Kaleb Joe 

Year 5 Ian Warren Jordie 

Year 6 Jayne Ryan Lewis 


